
	 Back in late April, I had an opportunity to meet with one of the 
most-energized groups on this campus.
	 Our SCC Foundation Faculty and Staff Advisory Council, 
chaired by Dr. Mark Ellison, has continued to gain momentum 
since its formation more than three years ago.
	 Just in the past year, this committee has assisted Brett Woods, 
Director of the SCC Foundation, in the following key initiatives that 
ultimately benefit our students, alumni and communities:

By Julia Hartbarger
This year, Southwestern Community College 
leaders aren’t just planning another gala.

They’re hoping for a million-dollar celebration.

The Southwestern Community College Founda-
tion will hold its annual “Bluegrass, Blue Jeans 
& Bling” gala at 6 p.m. on Saturday, Sept. 16, at 
Harrah’s Cherokee Casino Resort just as the Stu-
dent Success Campaign nears the completion of 
its “March to a Million” fundraising effort.

The campaign is less than $53,000 shy of estab-
lishing the first $1 million scholarship endow-
ment in SCC’s history. With enough support, 
the gala could push the campaign past the 
seven-figure mark.

“I am thrilled we are so close to reaching this 
historic goal,” said Brett Woods, SCC Founda-
tion director.  “I am grateful to the many gener-
ous friends of SCC who have chosen to support 
our students through the Student Success 
Campaign. We hope everyone who’s contributed 
to this effort – along with anyone who’s been 
wanting to – will join us and ensure we get to 
celebrate on this special night.”

This is the fourth straight year the SCC Foun-
dation has held a gala in an effort to close the 
wide gap between the number of students that 
qualify for scholarships and the actual number 
of students that receive scholarships each year.

For the 2017-2018 academic year, 284 students 
applied for scholarships. SCC only had the re-
sources available to award 69.

“Every year, our students amaze us with their 
work ethic, creativity and academic excellence,” 

By Dr. Mark Ellison & Brett Woods

Faculty and staff support of the SCC Founda-
tion has made a tremendous impact on stu-
dent success at Southwestern. Forty-three 
employees in 2016 donated using payroll 
deduction, which was a 125-percent increase 
from the prior year, while the amount con-
tributed by payroll deduction also increased 
70 percent, from $7,344 to $12,500.

Your investment in the success of our 
students is so encouraging! Our goal for 

POINTS OF PRIDE

• As the nation’s only commu-
nity college to have a scientific 
partnership with NASA, South-
western is leading the way in 
preparing the region for the Aug. 
21 total solar eclipse.

• SCC’s Small Business Center 
recently opened a new location 
in Franklin, where director Tiffany 
Henry will offer seminars and 
one-on-one counseling.

• Under the guidance of in-
structor Jim Falbo, mechatronics 
students built a SWAT robot 
that was donated to the Macon 
County Sheriff’s Office.

• Three commencement cere-
monies on May 13 were held to 
accommodate the largest grad-
uating class in Southwestern’s 
history.

Dr. Graham uses mini-grant to shine spotlight 
on Educational Opportunities students

By Jennie Ashlock

Dr. Patricia Graham knows what it takes to 
navigate the path of education path and she is 
dedicated to helping her students do the same.

A 2005 SCC graduate, Graham holds bach-
elor’s and master’s degrees from Western 
Carolina University as well as a doctorate from 
Capella University. She now serves as an Edu-
cational Opportunities instructor.

This year, Graham received a mini-grant from 
SCC’s Foundation. The grant’s purpose is to 
“support creativity, encourage innovation and 
foster the exploration of new ideas.” Graham’s 
project is Through Their Eyes: The Quill Took 
Flight, an anthology of short works written by 
students enrolled in the Educational Opportu-
nities Program on SCC’s Sylva campus.  

Graham’s students include native English 
speakers and second language learners. Writing 
is a powerful tool to teach effective com-
munication skills, which employers look for 
when hiring. Being published is also a way for 
students to feel validated. Graham said many 
of her ESL and GED students do not receive 
the same recognition as other students, so the 
book is one way to show case their abilities.

Approximately 25 students submitted entries 
of poetry, fiction, and non-fiction. Cultures 
represented include: Gujarati, Chinese, Viet-

namese, Spanish, Arabic, Thai, and English. 
The book is scheduled for purchase beginning 
mid-late August, 2017 through, among others, 
Amazon, Barnes and Noble and City Lights 
Bookstore.

The book’s cover contains the image of a 
bright Phoenix rising. As Graham wrote in her 
cover explanation, “Like a phoenix rising from 
the fire, so are our students at Southwestern 
Community College…We would like to see all 
of our students fulfill the potential of becom-
ing a new, vibrant phoenix by challenging all 
expectations placed upon them, whether this 
be in society, economically, or academically.”

Jennie Ashlock is the administrative assis-
tant-enrollment services for the Swain Center. 
She is also co-editor of the SCC Foundation 
Newsletter.

Faculty & staff support of 
Foundation reaches record levels

this coming year is to see if we can get 100 
faculty and staff members participating in 
the campaign. That would be an incredible 
testament to the collective investment we 
have in the success of our students. 

Dr. Ellison is director of SCC’s Student 
Support Services program. He is co-chair of 
the SCC Foundation Faculty Staff Advisory 
Council.

Brett Woods is director of the SCC
 Foundation.

Sept. 16
Activities:
• Silent Auction
• Wine Pull
• Corn Hole
• Performance by bluegrass band Frogtown
• Best-Dressed “Blue Jeans & Bling” Contest

Tickets, Sponsorships & info: 828.339.4227, k_posey@
southwesterncc.edu or www.southwesterncc.edu/gala

SCC Foundation’s fourth annual gala to be held Sept. 16
said Dr. Don Tomas, SCC president. “We are 
excited about the prospect of helping more stu-
dents than ever before, and our annual gala has 
a lot to do with making that happen.”

Frogtown will provide the bluegrass music for 
the evening, and classics singer Steve Johan-
nessen will perform as well. There will also be 
a wine pull, silent auction, cornhole and a best 
dressed “Blue Jeans and Bling” contest along 
with the meal prepared by the chefs of Harrah’s 
Cherokee Casino Resort.

Tickets are $150 each, and table sponsorships 
begin at $1,500.

For more information, contact Kathy Posey, 
SCC Foundation development associate, at 
828.339.4227 or visit www.southwesterncc.
edu/gala.

Julia Hartbarger is SCC’s public relations 
assistant.

May 2019

Free Estate-Planning Seminar

Five NEW Board Members

Message from the President
Dr. Don Tomas

•	 Launched, accepted nominations and made a successful 
	 recommendation for our inaugural Distinguished Alumni 
	 Award, which you can read more about inside this newsletter.
•	 Helped plan and provided multiple volunteers for our 
	 most-successful Gala ever.
•	 Continued to encourage our colleagues and coworkers to 
	 support our students through the annual faculty staff 
	 fundraising campaign.

	 After tossing around ideas for future fundraising efforts 
with this group, I walked away from our meeting inspired and 
impressed by the members’ selfless enthusiasm for supporting 
our students.
	 Their positive energy is precisely what has made our 
college such a wonderful place to work, and it’s a huge reason 
why we’ve been changing lives here for nearly 55 years. 

Record Year for Scholarships! 
	 We have over $165,000 to award 
for scholarships in the 2019-2020 
academic year. The deadline for 
scholarship applications was April 
26, and we will be able to award 93 
scholarships this year. 
	 Consider this for a moment: In 
2012, we awarded only $33,000 in 
scholarships to 24 recipients. 
	 Additionally, the current 
academic year (2018-19), we awarded 
more than $23,000 to New Century 
Scholar students attending SCC.
	 We’re continuing to gain 
momentum and anticipate helping 
even more students next year.

Mikel Laws
2018-2019 recipient of the James 

Therlo Herron Memorial Scholarship 
and New Century Scholar

Newest scholarship recipient:
•	 2018-2019 recipient of the James Therlo
	 Herron Memorial Scholarship and New 
	 Century Scholar
•	 Will graduate this May with an associate 
	 degree in Civil Engineering/Surveying
•	 Graduated from Swain County High School 
	 in 2017.
•	 While attending classes at SCC, Mikel also 
	 works part-time at Tuckasegee Land 
	 Surveying and is currently interning with 
	 the NCDOT for the spring semester.
•	 He attends Cold Springs Baptist Church 
	 and enjoys playing banjo and singing with 
	 local band, Charleston Township. Mikel 
	 plans to transfer to Western Carolina 
	 University upon graduation from SCC. 

Bio:

Set for May 29

	 Diane E. Sherrill, a Southwestern 
Community College graduate and 
local attorney, will present an es-
tate-planning seminar at 11:30 a.m. 
on Wednesday, May 29, in Room 
102D of the Burrell Building on SCC’s 
Jackson Campus. 
	 The seminar entitled “Is A Will 
Enough?” is free of charge and will 
provide participants with a compre-
hensive view of wills, will subsititutes 
and trusts. 
	 “We will discuss how each is han-
dled during your life and upon your 
death so that you will know how to 
choose what best fits you and should 
be included in your estate plan,” said 
Sherrill, who is also a member of the 
SCC Foundation’s Board of Directors. 
Health care directives, powers of at-

torney and other areas of concern 
such as Medicaid, VA benefits, taxa-
tion and charitable gifting will also be 
discussed.
	 Attendees will be provided with 
a free worksheet for use after the 
seminar in gathering the personal, 
financial and other information nec-
essary to start estate planning.
	 Attendance at the seminar and 
completion of the worksheet prior 
to an individual meeting with Sherrill 
will entitle participants to a free es-
tate-planning consultation.
A complimentary light lunch will be 
provided.
	 “We were thrilled with the turn-
out for Diane’s first presentation on 
this topic a few months ago,” said 
Brett Woods, Director of the SCC 

Foundation. “We know there are 
more people in the community inter-
ested in learning about estate plan-
ning, and this is a perfect opportunity 
for them.”
	 For more information and to 
RSVP, contact Denise Waltz at de-
nisew@wnctrustlawyer.com.

The Foundation Board affirmed 5 new Board members at their January meeting:

Kim Albritton 
Vice President & General Manager 
Great Smoky Mountains Railroad

Terri McElroy
President & CEO

Balsam West

Howard Allman
SCC Alum

Owner, Howard Allman 
Nationwide Insurance

Gail Debnam
Broker/Agent

Western Carolina Properties

Brenda Oliver Holt
Retired Surgical Nurse
Former Mayor of Sylva

Dr. Tomas, middle/back, stands with members of the Faculty 
Staff Advisory Council, including from left: Dr. Mark Ellison, 
Savannah Wells, Lisa Sizemore, Sheryl Monroe, Kathy Posey, 

Susan Cain, Brett Woods, Erin McCully and Jennie Ashlock



Distinguished Alumni Award

	 It’s only been six years since Kyle 
Dowling earned his Emergency Medical 
Science associate degree from South-
western Community College, but he’s 
already compiled a lifetime of achieve-
ments.
	 Within two years of graduation, he 
was elevated to the role of supervisor 
and training officer for Harris Regional 
Hospital’s EMS Department. He’s also 
earned his bachelor’s degree from West-
ern Carolina University as well as Na-
tional Registry Paramedic , Critical Care 
Paramedic and Flight Paramedic certifi-
cations – along with more than a dozen 
other credentials.
	 He’s certified to offer emergency 
care in two other states (Virginia and 
Georgia) all while earning the respect 
and esteem of former instructors, col-
leagues and his own supervisors.
	 Based on those accomplishments 
and his continued engagement with 
SCC, Dowling has received Southwest-
ern’s inaugural Distinguished Alumni 
Award. He’ll be honored at SCC’s gradu-
ation ceremonies on May 18.
	 “We were extremely impressed by 
the quality and achievements of all the 
nominees, particularly considering this is 
the first year we’ve offered this award,” 
said Dr. Don Tomas, SCC President. “Our 
selection committee had several strong 
candidates from which to choose, but 
Kyle’s nomination ultimately stood out. 

I could not be more proud of this young 
man and all the success he’s attained so 
early in his career. We have no doubt he’ll 
continue to impact our communities in 
positive ways for many years to come.”
	 Even with all the academic creden-
tials and professional accomplishments, 
Dowling remains unwaveringly focused 
on helping the next patient in his care.
	 “Every day, I have the opportuni-
ty to make a difference in someone’s 
life,” Dowling said. “The program at SCC 
wasn’t easy, but it had me ready for the 
job on Day One. 
	 “When I applied for my current po-
sition at Harris EMS,” Dowling added, 
“my cover letter contained the follow-
ing statement: ‘A firm education from a 
stellar, accredited institution has laid the 
foundation upon which I have built my 
professional career.’ Without SCC, many 
of my accomplishments would not have 
occurred.”
	 As winner of SCC’s Distinguished 
Alumni award, Dowling will receive an 
award plaque and also have his name 
listed along with all future winners on a 
separate plaque to be displayed promi-
nently on Southwestern’s Jackson Cam-
pus.
	 SCC’s award was established as 
part of an effort to engage alumni and 
to showcase all the ways the college’s 
graduates impact Jackson, Macon, Swain 
Counties, the Qualla Boundary and the 

surrounding region. The award was ini-
tiated by the SCC Foundation, and the 
selection committee was chaired by Dr. 
Mark Ellison, SCC’s Director of Enroll-
ment Management.
	 “I am truly grateful to our Founda-
tion Faculty and Staff Advisory Council, 
which worked hard under Dr. Ellison’s 
leadership to make this selection,” 
said Brett Woods, Director of the SCC 
Foundation. “Every day, I am impressed 
by the way our college touches lives 
throughout – and beyond – our service 
area. One of our top priorities is reach-
ing out to outstanding alumni like Kyle 
and the other nominees so that they 
know how proud we are of their accom-
plishments and all the ways they bene-
fit the communities we serve.”
	 Eric Hester, Southwestern’s EMS 
Program Coordinator, nominated Dow-
ling for the honor.
	 “While a student here, Kyle was one 
of only seven students in my 18 years to 
maintain a 4.0 GPA all the way through 
our program,” Hester said. “In our ca-
reer field, we very often encounter 
people in some of the most-terrifying 
moments of their lives. If ever someone 
in my family needs emergency medi-
cal services, Kyle is exactly the type of 
professional I would want to respond to 
that call.”

EMS graduate Kyle Dowling

Faculty/Staff Mini Grant
Student

Emergency Fund

Number of students 
we have helped 

this academic year:

Total amount given: 

15

$2,875

	 Pam Smith (Paralegal Technology 
Program Coordinator) and Wendy 
Buchanan (Nursing Program 
Coordinator) were awarded faculty 
mini grants. Pam received $1500 and 
Wendy received $500. Following are 
explanations of how they plan to use 
the funding.

Paralegal
	 The funding will go toward 
providing bookshelves on which newly 
acquired law books can be stored. 
	 In Pam’s words: “It is essential that 
Paralegal students are familiar with the 
different sources of law maintained in 
book form. The Paralegal Program has 
the opportunity to receive many, many 
volumes of legal periodicals for its 
students.”
	 Holt Library is discontinuing its 
subscriptions to the legal volumes, 

allowing the Program to house these 
books in the classroom. There are 
a total of 36 bookshelves, with five 
shelves each of books coming to the 
Paralegal Program. Without shelves, 
the books would just stay in stacks on 
the classroom floor. The program will 
also be receiving additional donated 
books that are being held off-campus. 

Nursing
	 The money will be used to fund 
a simulation conference for three 
nursing instructors. International 
Nursing Association for Clinical 
Simulation and Learning is holding a 
conference in Raleigh in June 2020.
	 In Wendy’s words: “The need 
to stay informed on how we can 
use simulation as supplement lab 
experience or replacement for clinical 
hours is vitally important.”

Save the Date!


